
APPENDIX  F

BUDGET PLANNING 2006/07

PORTFOLIO: ROADS AND TRANSPORT

Introduction

1. The Environment & Transport Directorate contributes directly to two portfolios - Roads & Transport and Environment, Waste & Economic Development.

2. For the purposes of identifying savings the newly formed integrated passenger transport operation was looked at separately from the other roads and transport expenditure and their savings options were based on the previous Administration's target savings for the new unit of £1m - spread £800k in 2006/7 and £200k extra in 2007/8.

3. For the other roads and transport expenditure the savings target was 10%.

4. This report summarises the process for identifying savings options in these two areas of service delivery.

Process for Identifying Savings 

5. The Directorate Management Board (DMB) requested all budget areas to identify possible reductions of 12.5% to 2005/6 budget levels using the criteria of wherever possible protecting front line services.

6. This was achieved by early in September and then the Management Board debated all options and ranked them to produce the overall level of 10%.  This meant that some areas of the budget had more than 10% offered up and some areas less.

7. These ideas were then discussed with the portfolio holder and the final list compiled for the budget discussions in October.

8. In terms of consultation within the Directorate all key budget managers were involved in the formation of the savings options.

9.
On the Integrated Public Transport savings of £800k in 2006/7 a wider cross Directorate discussion took place with the school and social care transport operations.  The final savings options reflect the difficulty of savings in the areas of school transport because of its statutory function and therefore a greater proportion of the savings proposed fall on public transport services.

10. The following table outlines the proposed savings into the categories of workforce efficiencies, procurement efficiencies, income efficiencies and other savings.

Proposed Savings Options by Efficiency Category
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Workforce

169

20

189

6

5

Procurement

130

315

445

14

0.5

Income

326

205

531

17


Other

1722

280

2002

63

5



2347

820

3167

100

10.5

Service Specific Issues and Medium Term Implications of the Proposed Reductions

11. These are mainly reflected in the attached schedule (Appendix 1g) but the key implications are as follows:-

a)
Large reductions in the road maintenance base revenue budget.

This will impact on the County Council’s expressed ambition to reach median/top quartile performance on road and pavement condition compared to other local authorities.  At proposed levels of investment it is expected that the condition of unclassified roads will remain towards the lower quartile performance levels.

The serious reduction in road maintenance funding will mean that the service will be much less responsive to requests for maintenance works which could lead to a downturn in satisfaction with the service.

This will have an impact on the current policy of improving road conditions and slow down the recent improvements that have been secured through extra investment in 2005/6.

b)
One of the more significant aspects of the South Lowestoft Relief Road (SLRR), currently under construction, and the proposed major scheme for Ipswich is that they introduce a system for managing the flow of traffic in the two towns; this is referred to as an Urban Traffic Management Control system (UTMC). As well as being able to manage traffic to reduce congestion and improve air quality, the system will also provide information to the travelling public to enable them to make informed decisions about their chosen route and information relating to public transport by way of variable message displays at key locations.  

The full year operating cost for the SLRR control system is £161k. However, it is possible to delay the implementation of the control system until December 2006 and as such the cost falling to 2006/07 will be £40k. 

c)
The Rights of Way Service

The staff dealing with the backlog of definitive map claims have made good progress so restructuring of the team is appropriate.  The loss of some staff will reduce capacity but the team will still be able to deal with formal claims.  There is still some risk that the Council may face public complaint and legal challenge from those members of the public whose claims are not dealt with quickly enough.  The reduction of the resource should be seen in the context of a modest £40,000 injection of funds into rights of way maintenance which was identified as a priority during the recent Rights of Way Improvement Plan public consultation.

d)
The number of transport policy staff will continue to be at a low level compared to other East Anglian authorities.  This will make it harder for Suffolk to secure its fair share of regionally determined investment in new schemes and projects.

e)
Reductions in sponsored bus services

To implement  the reductions in budget and to rebalance the budget that has become over-committed in 2005/6 (because of further commercial bus service withdrawals) significant reductions in services will have to be implemented alongside an increase in fare levels on remaining services.  

Both these changes will probably reverse the recent positive growth in passenger numbers and make our Local Transport Plan (LTP) objectives harder to achieve as well as reducing the level of satisfaction in areas of the County where accessibility is already an issue.

f)
Community transport

It is hoped to be able to maintain existing community bus operations as part of a strategy to move from scheduled services to demand responsive services where this is the most cost effective way of providing passenger transport in rural areas.  

Conclusions

12. The attached savings proposals (Appendix G(i) and (ii)) are presented for scrutiny as a realistic and broadly deliverable package of resources.
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